
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

             

Newsletter – Spring Term 2 
Week 1 #28 

Friday 28th February 2025 
 

Dates for your diary (events at school unless otherwise stated) 

 
 
 
 
 

Finally, all of you, be like-minded, be sympathetic, love one another, be compassionate and humble.     

1 Peter 3:8 

Dear Eltham Family 
 
Gathering the Eltham Family back together after a break is always something to look forward to. I do hope 
you all had a great week off - although it already feels like a distant memory! I can’t quite believe we’re 
already in the second half of this academic year! 
 
Thank you so much for attending the Parents’/Carers’ Evenings this week. There is always a wonderful 
atmosphere around the school during these evenings and it is so good for you all to hear about all the 
achievements and progress the children are making. Thank you also for finding your child’s artwork within 
the exhibition. I’m sure you will agree with me that what they all created is exceptional. We are, as always, 
all SO proud of each and every child!  
 
Over the past few weeks we have spent a lot of time thinking about how being a Church of England Primary 
School sets us apart. There is much to be celebrated in our faith status and we are proud to share our 
Christian vision with the many people who visit us. Please see the attached overview of the Christian vision. 
 
Uniform - At Eltham Church of England Primary School, we take pride in the uniform we wear. This uniform 
has been in place for a number of years and is part of the rich history within our school. Please see the link 
here for our school uniform expectations. I feel that these expectations have slipped in recent months. As 
the weather has been consistently cold over the past few weeks, we hope that children will be able to move 
to the Summer uniform imminently. The Winter uniform should be worn currently. Just a reminder that the 
Winter uniform includes a collared shirt/blouse with the school tie.  If you do not have collared 
shirts/blouses at home, there is no expectation at this stage to purchase them unless you wish to do so but I 
am aiming to give you advance warning that we will be adhering more closely to our uniform policy in the 
Autumn. There will also be clearer notice of when the Winter and Summer uniform should be worn.  
 
Parents/Carers’ Prayer Group – just a reminder that the prayer group meet in the MayWhit Café every 
Thursday at 9am. This is a time of fellowship for school community. All members of the Eltham family are 
welcome.  
 
Wishing you all a wonderful weekend with lots of rest and time doing what you enjoy. We look forward to 
seeing everyone on Monday ready for more exciting learning. 
 
Very best wishes 
Matt Wills 
Headteacher 
 

Calendar Dates 
 

World Book Day – Thursday 6th March 
School breaks up – Friday 4th April (1:30pm finish) 
Back to school – Tuesday 22nd April 
Easter Services – Wednesday 23rd April AM and PM – times and classes tbc 
WHOLE CLASS PHOTOGRAPHS – Tuesday 3rd/Wednesday 4th June (FULL Summer uniform for all children please!) 
INSET Day – Friday 13th June - No children in school 
 
 
 

For we are God’s handiwork, created in Christ Jesus to do good works, which God 

prepared in advance for us to do.                                                                                        Ephesians 2 v 10 

https://www.elthamcoeschool.co.uk/parents/carers/uniform


 


